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We, the Pi Sigma Beta Colony of Delta Sigma Pi, would

like to dedicate this petition to the brave men and women

serving our country in Operation Desert Storm, especially

our fellow Behrend Students:

William R. Adams

Mike Davids

Douglas Fleming

Jamey D. Gross

Stephen Hancoch

Max Hebert

James Kelly

James Lang

Dean Lutv

Dan Maille
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Pi Sigma Beta Colony
of the

Intemational Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi

January 20, 1991

Board of Directors
The Central Office
International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
3 30 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230

Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Letter of Petition

Dear Sirs:

We, the undersigned members of the Pi Sigma Beta Colony
of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi, do hereby
respectfully submit to the Board of Directors of the Inter
national Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi, this petition in
order that a collegiate chapter charter be granted to the
School of Business of Penn State-Erie, The Behrend College.

The Pi Sigma Beta Colony has sought to develop in to an

organization worthy of upholding the high standards and
ideals of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi.
In submitting this petition, the members of the Pi Sigma
Beta Colony pledge to fulfill the duties and responsibili
ties imposed upon us, as well as upholding and abiding by
the rules and regulations expressed in the Constitution and

Bylaws of Delta Sigma Pi.

Fraternally,

Lee Sloan
President
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William J. Poad

Senior Vice' President
^ John M. Watrobsky ~^

Vice President for
Professional Activities

Michael V. Adams
Vice President for
Chapter Operations

ancent/LT. Pedraza
Vice President for
Community Service

in^^'Ct^

elly /Monica Strewart
Vice President for
Pledge Education

Charlotte E. "Brown

Secretary

SEZ�y-f\_

Serene Jopes
Treasurer

Eric A. Miller
Chancellor

Mike Ross
Historian

Robin LynnDecheE-c
Assistant Historian

^.^^"^
Robert D. Patterson

Faculty Advisor
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Roy Bussard

Stephen P. Campbell

Richard Clark

(Daniel R. Cedrone
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Christian Croyle

Cheryl Gates

James Cunningham

Tadd Geis

Jolynn Giger
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Rofifert Gresock

Anthony D. Giovanini

Eric Greisiaerv
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Thomas Hasi^ly

John Howley Verna Johnson

Vmce Kremer
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William Kui

David Mahoney

Jeff Megown Walter Milligan
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Sharon Sedcil

Jennifer Mowris

Michael Robel

Greg</R. Schneider
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LETTERS OF RECOMMENDATION
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HARRISON

Harrison Radiator
Division of General Motors Corporation
200 Upper Mountain Road.
Lockport, New York 14094

November 15, 1990

Board of Directors
Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity
Box 230
330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Dear Brothers:

It is with great pleasure and confidence that I am writing this
letter of recommendation in support of Pi Sigma Beta Colony of Delta
Sigma Pi Fraternity,

In the time I have known the members of this relatively new local
business fraternity, they have always impressed me as being an

outstanding group of college students with a deep and sincere
interest in becoming members of Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity. Their
interest in the professional ideals of our fraternity is intense.
These Behrend College of Penn State University students are

exceptional young men and women of superior ability, determination
and maturity. With respect to their character, they are of
unquestionable integrity and have a well developed set of values,
which exemplify their commitment to a professional life based upon

respect and concern for their fellow man.

It is my firm opinion that these colony members are an excellent
candidate for receipt of a Chapter Charter in Delta Sigma Pi
Fraternity. They have worked very hard to achieve the many successes

outline in their petition to you. This colony is worthy and
deserving of your serious consideration for approval of their
Petition for a Chapter Charter. I am very confident these potential
brothers of Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity will continue to bring credit
to their chosen professions, the Greek community in general and to

Delta Sigma Pi in particular.

Fraternally yours,

Richard J. Parnitzke
Past Grand President

RJP/me

Lets Get ft Together
SAFETY BELTS SAVE LIVES



pennState (814) 898-6107

Erie The Behrend school of Business Station Road
College grie, PA 16563-1400

No\rember 22, 1990

Board of Directors
The Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230
Oxford, m 45056-0230

Dear Members of the Board of Directors:

I am writing to support the request of the Pi Sigma Beta Colony of Delta Sigma
Pi for a charter. I believe the members of the colony exemplify the professionalism
that Delta Sigma Pi upholds and are committed to establishing a strong chapter
for years to come.

The members of the colony have dedicated themselves to the ideals of the fraternity
in hope of achieving their goal of establishing a chapter at Penn State-Behrend.

During the time I ha^re worked with the Colony as Colony Ad-\risor, I have seen

the colony grow both in leadership potential and in membership number. I have

been impressed by the initiative and maturity the officers and members have

shown in establishing the colony and developing a well-rounded program.

As a Penn State-Behrend alumnus and current faculty meanber, I feel the college
will benefit from the professional program Delta Sigma Pi offers its members.

Delta Sigma Pi offers a wider Arariety of experiences to its members than any
other organization currently established at Penn State-Behrend. The Intemational

Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi will also benefit from the establishment of an

active chapter at Penn State-Behrend.

I urge you to consider the Colony's petition for a charter. I feel these colony
members are worthy of the name Delta Sigma Pi.

Fraternally yours /

Robert D. Patterson

Colony Ad-\risor

An Equal Opportunity University



pennState (814) 898-6171

Erie The Behrend
College

Office of Student Activities/Union Station Road

Erie, PA 16563-0907

November 29, 1990

C. Dean Ferguson
Director of Chapter Services

Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi

330 South Ceumpus Avenue

P. O. Box 230

Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Dear Mr. Ferguson:

It is my understanding that members of the Pi Sigma Beta Colony are

petitioning for a charter to become an active undergraduate chapter of your
fraternity.

I am happy to endorse this application. To the best of my knowledge, all

rules, regulations and requirements for chapter status have been met.

At Penn State, the President delegates to the Student Government

Association the responsibility for the registration of all student

organizations. The Colony has met the requirement to be registered and is

in good standing with the Student Government Association.

The members of Pi Sigma Beta have been a positive addition to our campus.

I look forward to the contributions the chapter will make to campus life at

Penn State-Behrend. My office and staff stand ready to assist, challenge,
and support the chapter as it develops.

The members of Pi Sigma Beta Colony at Penn State-Behrend have been active

by sponsoring numerous activities. They are a credit to themselves, the

College, the University and to Delta Sigma Pi.

Sincerely,

David P. SHiVgids, Jr.
Assistant Dean of Student Services

An Equal Opportunity University



pennState (814) 898-6107

"prip* The Behrend School of Business Station Road
J^llC College Erie, PA 16563-1400

November 30, 1990

Board Of Directors
The Central Office
330 South Campus Avenue
P. O. Box 230
Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Gentlemen:

This is a letter of support on behalf of the Pi Sigma Beta Colony of the International
Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi. It is my strong recommendation that the colony be
granted chapter status.

Last year I discussed with Lee Sloan plans to form a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi at Penn
State Erie, The Behrend College. Lee explained the procedure and requested my
support for their organizing efforts. I encouraged him and other interested students to

go forward and I agreed to provide whatever assistance I could. Actually, I needed little

persuading. I became a member of Delta Sigma Pi while on the faculty at Wayne State
University in the early 1980s.

Later I met with Mr. Steven R. Whalen of your organization. We discussed the efforts
of our students in forming a colony and the benefits a chapter would provide them. I
re-affirmed my support for a chapter here at Behrend.

I have reviewed the chapter's calendar of events. The Pi Sigma Beta Colony is very
active. Having a chapter here at Behrend will make a great contribution to enriching
the educational experience of our business students. I sincerely hope you will give
favorable consideration to granting our colony chapter status.

/n fy\o^se/r^.duu^
in M. Magenau

Director
School of Business

An Equal Opportunity University



pennState (814) 898-6107

Eric J^U ^^*""^"'' School of Business Station Road
College Erie, PA 16563-1400

December 10, 1990

To the Leaders of Delta Sigma Pi:

I am pleased to recommend the formation of a Delta Sigma Pi chapter at Penn State-
Behrend. Based upon my knowledge of the individuals who wish to form this chapter,
I am confident that they will be an asset to the academic and social environment of
the college.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

William G. Klein
Assistant Professor of Management

WGKiswp

An Equal Opportunity University



pennState (814) 898-6107

Prip X^?, Behrend school of Business Station Road
CAK: College Erie, pa 16563-1400

December 10, 1990

To Leaders of Delta Sigma Pi:

Robert Rozman has asked me to write a letter in support of having a chapter of
Delta Sigma Pi established here at Penn State-Erie, TTie Behrend College. I am

happy to offer my support because I think it would be asset to Penn State-Behrend.
The local chapter could contribute positively to the academic and social atmosphere
here at Behrend. Mr. Rozman, who is a student in my class this semester, has told
me about numerous charitable functions that he and his student colleagues have

ab-eady sponsored or participated in although they are not yet an official colony. I
believe that this reflects their seriousness and commitment to bringing honor both to

their school and to Delta Sigma Pi.

Sincerely,

Kenneth Louie, Ph.D.
Assistant Professor of Economics

An Equal Opportunity University



THE BEHREND COLLEGE

OF

PENN STATE UNIVERSITY



HISTORY

Penn State Erie, The Behrend College, is a four-year

and graduate college of Penn State University. The Col

lege's campus was donated to the University in 1948 by Mary

Behrend in memory of her husband, Ernst, a founder (with his

father and brother) of Hammermill Paper Company. In offer

ing her family's 400 acre Glennhill Farm Estate to Penn

State, Mrs. Behrend was responding to the need, expressed by

a committee of prominent Erie residents, for a public, non-

sectarian college in Erie.

In 1948, 152 students enrolled at what was known as

"The Behrend Center." Those first students could complete

only their freshman year at the center. When Penn State

reorganized in 1959, the Commonwealth Campus System was

established, and the Behrend Center became the Behrend

Campus of Penn State. Enrollments and physical expanse of

the campus both grew throughout the 1960 's and early 1970 's.

By 1971, over 1,200 students were enrolled.

On January 20, 1973, the Penn State Board of Trustees

granted four-year college and graduate status to Penn

State-Behrend. Behrend is unique within the Penn State

system as the only four-year college of the University not

located at the University Park campus.

Today, enrollment is limited to 2,600 undergraduate

students who attend classes in original buildings from the



Glennhill Farm Estate and in the more recently-constructed

academic building, including the award-winning Hammermill

and Zurn buildings completed in 1985. Over 900 students are

housed in residence halls and student apartments on campus.

The College offers 27 baccalaureate and associate

degrees in business, engineering, the humanities, the social

sciences, science and technology, as well as the Penn State

MBA and MEd graduate programs. Recently, Penn State-Behrend

became one of the few colleges nationwide to offer an under

graduate program in plastics engineering technology.

Penn State-Behrend has recorded increasing enrollment

for the past 16 semesters and is continuing to expand its

facilities. The addition of three new apartment building in

1987, the recent construction of an addition to the Student

Union Building and groundbreaking in the near future for an

$11 million library/academic complex, are among the indica

tions that Penn State-Behrend is finding success providing

the small-college experience with the nationally-recognized

Penn State degree.
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THE GLENNHILL FARMHOUSE OF BEHREND ESTATE PRIOR TO BEING
PRESENTED AS A GIFT TO PENN STATE UNIVERSITY.
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DEDICATION OF BEHREND CENTER ON OCTOBER 30, 1948- JUDGE
WILLIAM HIRT SPOKE TO THE CONGREGATION.



THE BEHREND CENTER IN 1955,

ON MAY 27, 195
BEHREND WAS
"PENN STATE
CONTRIBUTIONS
MRS. BEHREND
WITH DR. ERIC
PRESIDENT OF
SHORTLY AFTER
IN ERIE HALL.

8 , MRS . MARY
AWARDED THE
MEDAL" FOR

TO EDUCATION.
IS PICTURED

WALKER,
PENN STATE ,

THE CEREMONY



ENROLLMENT

Schools

Arts and Architecture

Agriculture

School of Business

Communications

Division of Undergraduate Studies

Education

Earth and Mineral Sciences

Engineering

Health and Human Development

Liberal Arts

Science

9

22

632

101

244

51

9

354

38

330

195

TOTAL 2039

Percentages

Behrend College

Male
64.8

Female
35.2

Top Five Majors by Enrollment

Accounting
Business

Management
Engineering

Management Information Systems (MIS)



SCHOOL OF BUSINESS



BUSINESS DEGREES OFFERED AT BEHREND COLLEGE OF PENN STATE

Bachelor of Business Administration

Accounting
Business and Behavioral Science

Business Economics
Business, Liberal Arts, and Science

Economics
General Business

Management
Management Information Systems

Master of Business Administration

Masters of Business Administration



SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

The educational mission of the Penn State-Behrend School of

Business is to provide an opportunity for nationally recognized

graduate and undergraduate instruction for students preparing for

careers in business and non-profit organizations.

Behrend College began offering four-year majors in business in

the mid-1970s. In 1985, an MBA program was started and in 1986

the Penn State Board of Trustees established the School of Busi

ness with Behrend College. Today we serve over 650 undergraduate

and over 150 MBA students.

ACCOUNTING

The Accounting major provides an opportunity to pursue a

unique program that integrates knowledge and skill in accounting

and information management. It prepares students for positions in

public accounting firms, corporations, and government, where

accounting skills are essential. In addition, the Accounting

major provides the necessary academic training for students inter

ested in administrative responsibilities in the area of account

ing. The major meets the requirements for taking the CPA and CMA

professional examinations.

BUSINESS ECONOMICS

Business Economics is a quantitative program of study in

applied economics with a strong business focus. Use of mainframe

and microcomputers as analytical and problem-solving tools is

emphasized in the program's upper-division courses. Students may



choose upper-division courses in several areas of specialization,

including business cycles and forecasting, economic theory,

international economics, labor economics, managerial economics,

money and banking, and urban and regional economics.

BUSINESS, LIBERAL ARTS, AND SCIENCE

In the Fall of 1990, the Business and Behavioral Science major

was modified and the name was changed to Business, Liberal Arts,

and Science. The students that enrolled prior to the change will

graduate with the Business and Behavioral Science Degree. This

interdisciplinary major provides students with considerable flex

ibility for customizing a program of study designed to meet indi

vidual interests and career goals. Depth of knowledge is achieved

through the selection of modules that form the basis of the major.

Students select three modules, each of which contains from 12-18

credits and encompasses a discrete subject area. Proper selection

of modules will provide good preparation for careers in business

and government or for entry into graduate school.

MANAGEMENT

The objective of the Management major is to develop the knowl

edge, skills, and abilities needed to perform the basic tasks of

management� the coordination of human, material, and financial

resources toward the accomplishment of organizational goals. The

major provides a solid grounding in all of the core areas of

business. In addition. Management majors take coursework speci

fically designed to give greater expertise in the management of

the organization's key resource�people. Management majors may



further tailor their studies to individual career objectives by

choosing from additional courses that allow greater specialization

in quantitative methods for managerial decision making or in human

resource management.

MANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEMS

The Management Information Systems major offers students a

business degree coupled with strong computer and information man

agement skills. MIS differs from computer science in several

ways. In MIS, the emphasis is on the solution of business problems

rather than on the creation of new knowledge about computing.

Where computer science emphasizes the study of computers and com

puter programming as ends in themselves, MIS emphasizes the

application of computer science within an organization to help

achieve its goals. Skills include the analysis of information

management needs, implementation of large systems and practical

technical knowledge, including database management, communica

tions, and programming. The major adheres to the Association of

Computing Machinery's curriculum recommendations.



PI SIGMA BETA COLONY



HISTORY

Lee Sloan, the colony president, started his academic

career at University Park, Penn State University. He stayed

there for his freshman and sophomore years, recognizing the

Delta Sigma Pi chapter all along. When Lee moved to the

Behrend College, Penn State University, the fraternity was

kept in mind. On September 5, 1989, Lee proposed the idea

of starting a colony to William Poad, current Senior Vice

President of the fraternity. Bill gave affirmation to this

idea two days later, and the idea was beginning to shape.

After receiving the address from a friend at the Unive-

risty of Pittsburgh, Lee and Bill sent a letter of interest

to The Central Office, and requested information about

starting a colony at Behrend College. Upon receiving infor

mation from Delta Sigma Pi, Lee and Bill consulted with C.

Dean Ferguson and decided to continue with the project in

the Spring semester of 1990.

Lee and Bill still kept in touch with Oxford, Ohio, and

C. Dean Ferguson over the Christmas recess. They single-

handedly gathered the names of all business students at

Behrend College. Furthermore, Lee and Bill filled the

business students mailboxes with the professional pamphlets

and fliers just before the arrival of the Spring semester,

ending their own break early.

Launching into the Spring semester head first, they

invited Richard Parnitzke, Past Grand President of the



fraternity, to come make a presentation. Mr. Parnitzke

graciously accepted and brought the Alpha Kappa Chapter

brothers from the State University of New York, Buffalo, to

make a presentation.

On February 6, 1990, the Delta Sigma Pi Colony at

Behrend College had its first meeting. The by-laws were

approved and election of officers began to shape the execu

tive committee.

Elected that evening were Lee Sloan as President,

William Poad as Senior Vice President, Edward Brink as Vice

President of Pledge Education, Cindy Cleveland as Vice

President of Professional Activities, Robert Rozman as Vice

President of Chapter Operations, Charlotte Brown as Secre

tary, Serene Jones as Treasurer, Eric Miller as Chancellor

and Heath Kolodziej as Historian.

A letter of intent to petition was sent to The Central

Office of the International Fraternity on February 20, 1990.

On March 6, 1990, the first executive committee meeting was

held, the dreams of these two men, Lee and Bill, were coming

true. To round out the first semester of progress, on April

19,1990, the first professional activity was held. This

event, a speaker from the Society of Retired Entrepreneurs,

was attended by members of the new colony and Past Grand

President, Richard Parnitzke. Along with the professional

activities, a car wash was held to raise money and a picnic

held at Presque Isle State Park. These events not only

educated the new members of this colony, but brought them



closer together. And a foundation for growth and success

was laid with thanks and gratitude to two men with a great

vision.

One Lee Sloan, born on September 10, 1969, started his

college career in engineering, only to switch to business

his sophomore year. He is an Accounting major from Monroe-

ville, Pennsylvania, who plans to graduate in May of 1991.

A graduate of Gateway High School in 1987, his other activi

ties are intramural sports. Accounting Club member and

student member of the National Association of Accountants.

A great supporter of Lee's in the fraternity is William

Poad, Senior Vice President of the colony. Bill is a 1986

graduate from Brockway Area High School who is also an

Accounting major. After starting his academic career at

Virginia Polytechnic Institute, he transferred into the Penn

State system at the DuBois campus, and then moved on to

Behrend College. Bill is also graduating in May of 1991.

Both men bringing their academic careers to an end with

superior results, and are ready to hand their creation over

to future leaders of this wonderful organization of frater

nal brotherhood.



William Poad
Lee Sloan
2612 Saltsman Road
Erie, Pa. 16510

September 18, 1989

Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230

University of Miami
Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Dear Sirs:

We are Junior students majoring in Accounting at the Behrend Col
lege of The Pennsylvania State University and are interested in
obtaining a charter of Delta Sigma Pi at our College. We feel
that there would be great interest in a professional business
fraternity here at Behrend.

Since there is no fraternity of this type at Behrend, we would
like to know how to go about forming a chapter. Any information
that you could send us regarding this matter would be greatly
appreciated.

Lee Sloan



February 17, 1990

Mr. Richard Parnitzke
Past Grand President
Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity
214 Capen Boulevard
Amherst, New York 14226

Dear Mr. Parnitzke:

I am writing to tell you that on Tuesday February 6, the Pi
Sigma Beta Colony of Delta Sigma Pi had its first meeting.
We had a pretty good turn out at the meeting; we collected
thirty-four (34) membership sheets. This turn out was even

better than we had anticipated. Since the meeting, we have
also collected a few more membership sheets from people who
could not make it to our meeting.

During the meeting we approved the constitution and bylaws
and elected officers among other things. We also voted to
send our application to the Student Government Association
and we are currently awaiting approval.

I received your letter, and will be sending you information
concerning our first meeting in March. Penn State's spring
break is from February 26 until March 2. We will probably be

having a meeting sometime during the first week back from

spring break.

We are all looking forward to having you come down and meet
with us again. Enclosed is a copy of the minutes from the

February 6 meeting and also a list of the elected officers.

Sincerely,

Lee Sloan, President
Pi Sigma Beta Colony
Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity

cc: C. Dean Ferguson



February 20, 1990

Mr. C. Dean Ferguson
The Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230
Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Mr. Ferguson:

I am writing to you as the President of the Pi Sigma Beta
Colony of Delta Sigma Pi at the Behrend College of Penn State

University. I wish to inform you that there is great
interest in establishing a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi here at
Behrend .

Over the course of the present semester we plan to fulfill
the requirements of Delta Sigma Pi as well as meet our own

goals and objectives. In just the first few weeks of this
semester there has already been great interest in the
fraternity and I believe that we have reached only a small

part of the students who would be interested. With the
formation of our recruiting committee, we are on our way
toward better informing the student body of the many
attributes and qualities of Delta Sigma Pi.

The newly elected officers of the colony are extremely
dedicated to establishing a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi at
Behrend. Each officer has accepted the challenge of their

respective positions and is looking forward to doing what
ever is necessary in the future in pursuit of that goal.

Past Grand President, Richard Parnitzke along with the Alpha
Kappa chapter at the University of New York at Buffalo have

been providing us with assistance. We are looking forward to

working with them in the future.

I feel that our colony, with continued hard work and

dedication, would make a fine addition to Delta Sigma Pi.

Sincerely,

Lee Sloan, President
Pi Sigma Beta Colony
Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity
Penn State - Behrend College



MEMBERSHIP STATISTICS

Freshman Sophomore Junior Senior

Accounting 15

Business and
Behavioral Science 0

Business Economics

Finance

General Business

Management 4

Management Information
System 0

Totals 12 15 20

Male Female

# %

36 69

# %

16 31



Profiles

of the

Officers



LEE SLOAN
PRESIDENT

Lee is the individual responsible for initiating the

idea of the Pi Sigma Beta Colony of Delta Sigma Pi at Beh

rend College shortly after his transfer here from University
Park, Penn State. He is a senior accounting major graduat
ing in May of 1991.

Lee is from Monroeville, Pennsylvania. Along with his

involvement in the fraternity, Lee is involved with the

Accounting Club and a student member of the National Associ

ation of Accountants. After graduation he plans on sitting
for the CPA exam and working in public accounting. He,
eventually, would like to become the controller of a medium

sized corporation. In his spare time he enjoys racquetball,
football, music, driving and just having a good time.



WILLIAM J. POAD
Senior Vice President

Accounting
Senior

Bill is from Brockport, Pa.

Besides being involved with
the fraternity, he is a

member of the Varsity Golf

Team, Accounting Club, and
Omicron Delta Kappa Society.
After graduation he plans to
attend law school and pursue
a legal career, specializing
in Corporate and Interna
tional Law. In his spare
time he enjoys golf, foot
ball and reading.

JOHN M. WATROBSKY
Vice President for
Professional Activities

Business Economics
Junior

John is from Erie, Pa. After
graduation he plans on working
in the corporate banking indus
try and later attend graduate
school. In his spare time he

enjoys golf, football, downhill
skiing and music.



*

VINCENT J. PEDRAZA
Vice President for
Community Service

Management
Junior

Vince is from Fairfax, Va. He

is involved with the Finance

Committee of Delta Sigma Pi,
Student Government Associa

tion, Varsity athletes, and a

social fraternity. After

graduation he plans on getting
his Masters Degree in Business

and manage a large corpora

tion.

MICHAEL V.ADAMS
Vice President for
Chapter Operations

Management Information Systems
Junior

Mike is from Pittsburgh, Pa.
He is involved with the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi,
Student Programing Council,
Commuter Council, MIS Club,
and Vice President of Joint
Residence Council. After

graduation he plans on working
for a prestigious multination
al corporation or develop an

Information Systems Support
Firm. In his spare time he

enjoys volleyball, football,
billiards, fishing and darts.



CHARLOTTE E. BROWN

Secretary

Business and Behavioral
Science
Senior

"Cookie" is from Tunkhannock,
Pa. Besides being secretary,
she is also involved with the
Community Service Committee
and Chairperson of the Secre

tary Committee of Delta Sigma
Pi, and Vice President in the
Choir. After graduation she
plans on entering the field of
Management Information Sys
tems.

KELLY MONICA STEWART
Vice President for
Pledge Education

Accounting
Senior

Kelly is from Philadelphia,
Pa. She is involved with the
Finance Committee of Delta
Sigma Pi, Treasurer of Human
Relations Programming Council,
and a member of the Associa
tion of Black Collegians.
After graduation she plans to
work for a corporate firm and
prepare for her CPA exam. In
her spare time she enjoys
sports, reading, and math.



SERENE JONES
Treasurer

Accounting
Junior

Serene is from Union City, Pa.
Besides being treasurer, she
is chairperson of the Finance
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi,
and Vice President and Treas
urer of the Concert Choir. In
her spare time she enjoys
skiing, singing, and water
sports.

ERIC MILLER
Chancellor

Management
Sophomore

Eric is from Ridgway, Pa.

Besides being Chancellor for

Delta Sigma Pi, he is involved

in the Lambda Sigma Honor

Society. After graduation he

plans on being very influen

tial in his field, obtaining
his Masters Degree and become

active in the Stock Market.

In his spare time he enjoys
sports .

w
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MIKE ROSS
Historian

Business Economics
Senior

Mike is from Cransberry Town

ship, Pa. He is chairperson
of the Petition Committee of
Delta Sigma Pi and is also the
functional coordinator of the

Society of Human Resources.
After graduation he hopes to
obtain a position in the field
of economics and plans on

getting an MBA in Economics.
Mike will be getting married
on August 1, 199 2.

ROBIN LYNN DECHERT

Assistant Historian

Accounting
Senior

Robin is from East Rutherford,
N.J. She transferred from the

Wilkes-Barre Campus. Besides

being Assistant Historian, she
is involved with the Social
and Recruiting Committees of
Delta Sigma Pi and Secretary
of the Accounting Club. After

graduation she plans on sit
ting for the CPA exam, work
for a major corporation, and
attend graduate school. In

her spare time she enjoys
sports, reading and The Pub.



Profiles

of the

Members



BETH BALIZET

Management
Junior

Beth is from Cochranton , Pa .

She is involved with the
Petition and Secretarial
Committees of Delta Sigma Pi .
She is also a member of the

Varsity Softball team. After
graduation she would like a

j ob in Hotel/Recreational
Management. In her spare time
she enjoys camping, swimming
and traveling.

DANIEL W. BERTOIASIO

Accounting
Senior

Dan is from Hermitage, Pa. He

is involved with the Recruit

ing Committee of Delta Sigma
Pi and the Accounting Club.

After graduation he would like

to get a job in a public
accounting firm and sit for

the CPA exam. In his spare

time he enjoys music, sports,
and having fun.



JOANNE I. BROWN

Accounting
Senior

JoAnne is from Beaver, Pa.

She is involved with the

Recruiting and Petition Com

mittees of Delta Sigma Pi,
Student Government Association
Treasurer, Committee Head of
the Lion Ambassadors, and an

Orientation Leader. After

graduation she plans to work
for a small accounting firm
with a friendly atmosphere.
In her spare time she enjoys
doing volunteer work, travel
ing, and spending time with
friends.

ROY BUSSARD

Management Information Systems
Senior

Roy is from Carnegie, Pa. He
is involved with the Petition
and Social Committees and is
the Photographer of Delta

Sigma Pi and a member of the
MIS Club. After graduation he

plans to work as a computer
programmer. In his spare time
he enjoys a number of sports
and outdoor activities.
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STEPHEN P. CAMPBELL
Accounting
Senior

Steve is from Homer City, Pa.
He is involved with the Fi
nance and Recruiting Commit
tees of Delta Sigma Pi, member
of the Accounting Club, Pocket
Billiards, and Student Govern
ment Association Treasurer.
After graduation he plans on

becoming a CPA and going to
law school. In his spare time
he likes shooting pool, bar

hopping and sports .

DANIEL R. CEDRONE
General Business
Sophomore

Dan is from Chandlers Valley,
Pa. He is involved with the

Petition Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi. After graduation he

plans on working for a multi

national corporation. In his

spare time he enjoys snow and

water skiing and swimming.



RICHARD CLARK

Accounting
Junior

Rick is from Brockway, Pa. He
transferred from the DuBois
Campus. He is involved with
the Recruiting Committee of
Delta Sigma Pi, Accounting
Club and Varsity Basketball.
After graduation he plans on

becoming a CPA, finding a job
with an accounting firm and
may get his MBA. In his spare
time he enjoys sports and
watching movies.

VON HEBRON
Business
Science
Sophomore

COUSIN
and Behavioral

Von is from Baltimore, Md. He
is involved with the Recruit
ing Committee of Delta Sigma
Pi. After graduation he plans
on going to graduate school
and becoming a stockbroker on

Wall Street.



CHRISTIAN CROYLE

Accounting
Senior

Chris is from Murrysville, Pa.
He is involved with the Fi
nance Committee of Delta Sigma
Pi and a member of the Ac
counting Club. After gradua
tion he plans to obtain a job
in public accounting.

JAMES CUNNINGHAM

Accounting
Senior

Jim is from Warren, Pa. He is

co-chairperson of the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi

and Treasurer of the Behrend

Newman Association. After

graduation he plans on getting
a job in accounting or finance

and going to graduate school

to get his MBA. In his spare

time he enjoys music, hunting,
fishing, mountain biking and

other sports.



TADD GEIS

Management Information Systems
Sophomore

Tadd is from Zelienople, Pa.
He is involved with the Commu

nity Service Committee of
Delta Sigma Pi. After gradua
tion he would like a position
as a systems designer. In his
spare time he enjoys skiing.
"All I want is World Peace and
20 Million Dollars."

CHERYL GATES

Accounting, MIS
Senior

Cheryl is from Titusville, Pa.
She is co-chairperson of the
Social Committee and involved
with the Finance Committee of
Delta Sigma Pi, a member of

SADD, the Accounting Club and
Student Member of the National
Association of Accountants.
After graduation she plans on

becoming a CPA and using her
accounting and computer skills
in a CPA firm or corporation.



JOLYNN GIGER

Accounting
Senior

Jolynn is from Pittsburgh, Pa.
She is involved with the
Social Committee of Delta
Sigma Pi, Accounting Club and
Student Programming Council.
After graduation she plans on

working for a major firm and
eventually becoming a CPA. In
her spare time she enjoys
aerobics. The Pub and sports.
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ANTHONY D. GIOVANINI
General Business
Sophomore

Tony is from Ridgway, Pa. He

is involved with the Recruit

ing Committee of Delta Sigma
Pi, and intramural sports.
After graduation he plans on

becoming a successful busi

nessman for a large enterprise
and later get involved with

the stock market or something
related.
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CLIFFORD S. GRAVES

Accounting
Junior

"Sparky" is from Ulysses, Pa.

He is involved with the Fi

nance, Secretarial and Social
Committees of Delta Sigma Pi
and President of the Pocket
Billiards Club. After gradua
tion he plans on sitting for
the CPA exam and have a suc

cessful career in Accounting.
In his spare time he enjoys
shooting pool, baseball and
free wing nights. Sparky has
been in the U.S. Army Reserves
for the past four years.

ERIC J. GREISIGER
Finance
Junior

Eric is from Reading, Pa. He
is involved with the Community
Service Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi. After graduation he

plans on entering the field of
financial investing. In his
spare time he enjoys lifting,
skiing and taking vacations.



ROBERT J. GRESOCK
Accounting
Junior

Bob is from Sykesville, Pa.
He is involved with the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi.
After graduation he plans on

getting a job and sitting for
the CPA exam. In his spare
time he enjoys tennis, golf,
basketball, bowling, softball
and weight lifting.

THOMAS HANZELY

Accounting
Junior

Tom is from DuBois, Pa. He is

involved with the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi.

After graduation he plans to

work in the business field.

In his spare time he enjoys
sports, outdoors and relaxing.



JOHN J. HOWLEY
Business and
Science
Junior

Behavioral

John is from Pittsburgh, Pa.
In addition to Delta Sigma Pi.
John is Treasurer of Joint
Residence Council and involved
with the MIS Club. After

graduation he plans to start
his own consulting computer
firm.

VERNA JOHNSON
Business and
Science
Sophomore

Behavioral

Verna is from New York City,
N.Y. She is involved with the
Social Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi and President of the
Association of Black Colle

gian. After graduation she

plans on attending graduation
school for either Student
Personnel or Law. In her

spare time she enjoys
African-American Literature,
modern and tap dance and

singing.



KATHLEEN M. KING
General Business
Freshman

Kathy is from Johnsonburg, Pa.
She is involved with the
Professional Activities and
Community Service Committees
of Delta Sigma Pi. After
graduation she plans on work
ing for a medium sized company
and possibly becoming a key
stone there. In her spare
time she enjoys running and
playing basketball.

VINCE KREMER

Management
Senior

Vince is from Irwin, Pa. He

is involved with the Community
Service Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi. After graduation he

hopes to get a job in an

established business firm and

eventually own his own elec

tronics business. In his spare

time he enjoys watching and

playing sports and having fun.



NICHOLE L. KRILEY

Management
Sophomore

Nikki is from Butler, Pa. She
is involved with the Faculty
Relations Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi. After graduation
she plans on managing a big
time hotel, casino or resort.

WILLIAM KUI

Accounting
Junior

Willie is from Saddle River,
N.J. He is involved with the
Professional Activities Com

mittee of Delta Sigma Pi.
After graduation he plans to
sit for the CPA and get a job
with a firm. In his spare time
he enjoys weight lifting,
playing football and baseball
and aquariums.



MICHAEL C.

Management
Junior

LAUDERBAUGH

Mike is from Erie, Pa. He is
involved with the Community
Service and Professional
Activities Committees of Delta
Sigma Pi and SADD. After
graduation he plans on working
in a bank. in his spare time
he enjoys golfing and listen
ing to music.
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DAVID MAHONEY

Management Information Systems
Junior

Dave is from Erie, Pa. He is
involved with the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi,
SCUBA Club, Student Government

Association, The Collegian and

MIS Club.



WALT MILLIGAN
Business and Behavioral
Science
Senior

Walt is from Pittsburgh, Pa.
He transferred from the Beaver

Campus. He is involved with
the Petition and Professional
Activities Committees of Delta
Sigma Pi, various clubs at the
Beaver Campus, and a stage crew

member. After graduation he
plans on attending graduate
school and getting a job in the
marketing field. In his spare
time he enjoys sports, reading
and learning new experiences.

JEFF MEGOWN
General Business
Sophomore

Jeff is from Beaver Falls, Pa.
He is involved with the Re

cruiting Committee of Delta
Sigma Pi. After graduation he
plans on becoming a wealthy
man. In his spare time he
enjoys playing sports and
hunting.



LUIS JOSE MONGIL
Business and
Science
Sophomore

Behavioral

Luis is from San Jose, Puerto
Rico. He is involved with the
Professional Activities Com
mittee of Delta Sigma Pi, a

Lion Ambassador, Honors Pro

gram and the Society for Human
Resource Management. After

graduation he would like to go
to law school and eventually
work overseas for a consulting
firm in International Corpo
rate Law. In his spare time
he enjoys hiking, swimming and

reading science fiction.

JENNIFER MOWRIS

Accounting
Senior

"Mowie" is from Meadville, Pa.

She is involved with the

Social and Secretarial Commit

tees of Delta Sigma Pi, Varsi

ty softball and basketball, a

member of the National

Association of Accountants and

the Accounting Club. After

araduation she plans on ob

taining a job in the account

ing field that includes the

area of Human Relations. In

her spare time she enjoys
dancing, sports, traveling and

being with good friends.



KELLY NEWPORT

Accounting
Sophomore

Kelly is from Harborcreek, Pa.

She is involved with the

Professional Activities Com

mittee of Delta Sigma Pi and
Lambda Sigma Honor Society.
After graduation she plans to

seek employment in a large
accounting firm. In her spare
time she enjoys skiing and

dancing.

SCOTT MUSTEREL

Accounting
Freshman

Scott is from Vineland, N.J.

He is involved with the Re

cruiting Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi, Accounting Club and
intramural softball. After

graduation he plans on working
for one of the Big-Six ac

counting firms. In his spare
time he enjoys volleyball,
music, soccer and weight
lifting.



JOHN PIOTROWICZ
Management
Junior

John is from Erie, Pa. He is
involved with the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi
and SADD. After graduation he
plans on working for a large
industrial corporation. In
his spare time he enjoys
windsurfing, golfing and
reading.

MICHAEL ROBEL

Accounting
Senior

"Barney" is from Conneaut

Lake, Pa. He is involved with
the Finance Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi, Varsity Golf, the

Accounting Club, and intramu

ral sports. After graduation
he plans on obtaining his CMA

and working for a major manu

facturing company. In his

spare time he enjoys sports,
listening to music and talking
with friends.



JASON ADAMS SAPET
General Business
Sophomore

Jason is from Pittsburgh, Pa.

He is involved with the Pro

fessional Activities and

Community Service Committees
of Delta Sigma Pi, SCUBA Club,
Lion Ambassador and Photogra
phy Club. After graduation he

plans to attend graduate
school. In his spare time he

enjoys soccer and tropical
fish collecting.

GREG R. SCHNEIDER

Accounting
Senior

"Smiley" is from St. Mary's,
Pa. He is involved with the

Recruiting Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi. After graduation he

plans on getting a job with a

public accounting firm and
later opening his own busi
ness.



DARRIN SLOAN

Accounting
Freshman

Darrin is from Monroeville,
Pa. He is involved with the

Finance and Community Service
Committees of Delta Sigma Pi.

After graduation he plans on

becoming a CPA. In his spare
time he enjoys football,
baseball and basketball.

SHARON MARIE SEGAL
Management Information System
Sophomore

Sharon is from Erie, Pa. She
is involved with the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi.
After graduation she plans on

getting married, having chil
dren and hopefully getting a

job at the top. In her spare
time she enjoys spending time
with friends, running, danc
ing, and watching movies.



GUY P. STARSNIC

Management Information Systems
Junior

Guy is from Pittsburgh, Pa.
He is involved with the Social
Committee of Delta Sigma Pi
and the MIS Club. After

graduation he plans on obtain
ing a job in his field of

study. In his spare time he

enjoys playing guitar, draw

ing, working on cars, survival
games , reading and outdoor
life.

ELIZABETH M.

Accounting
Freshman

TRAKALO

Elizabeth is from Philadel

phia, Pa. She is involved
with the Finance Committee of
Delta Sigma Pi, the Association
of Black Collegians, and the

Photography Club. After gradu
ation she plans on working in
an international company. In

her spare time she enjoys
reading, music, dancing and
animals.



HEIDI ANN TYSON
Finance
Freshman

Heidi is from Zelienople, Pa.
She is involved with the
Petition Committee of Delta

Sigma Pi and a member of the
Ski Club. After graduation
she plans to work in the

Corporate Banking Industry.
In her spare time she enjoys
skiing, jogging, working out,
playing tennis and golf.



Profiles

of

Faculty and Advisor



ROBERT D. PATTERSON

Faculty Advisor

Mr. Patterson was born and raised in Wesleyville,
Pennsylvania. He earned his B.S. with a distinction in
accounting from Penn State-Behrend in 1985 and earned his
Master of Business Administration in 1988 also from Penn

State-Behrend. In 1989 he passed the CPA exam. His long
term goal is to earn his Ph.D.

Mr. Patterson is carrying on a family tradition, his
father also taught at Penn State-Behrend for 3 7 years. He

is presently teaching Accounting, Finance and Quantitative
Methods. He is also the Director of the Learning Assistance
Center.

Mr. Patterson is married to the former Heidi Shrum and

they are expecting their first child in May 1991. In his

spare time he enjoys softball, running, reading, and watch

ing sports on TV and in person.



RICHARD J. PARNITZKE
PAST GRAND PRESIDENT

Mr. Parnitzke was initiated into Delta Sigma Pi as

Alpha Kappa 568. While a Collegiate member of Delta Sigma
Pi he served his chapter as Senior Vice President and Publi
cations Director. Later he became a life member (#7136) on

May 20, 1973, and in that same year became a District Direc
tor. After serving in this capacity for three years, Mr.

Parnitzke immediately became the Eastern Regional Director.
He served as Regional Director until 1982, at which time he

became Director of Alumni Activities. Then in, 1983, Mr.

Parnitzke was awarded the ultimate honor by being elected

Grand President of Delta Sigma Pi.

Mr. Parnitzke served as a member of the National Board

of Directors and the Executive Committee until 1989. He has

also been a member of numerous national committees, serving
as chairperson on nearly a half-dozen. He is currently
involved in Delta Sigma Pi as a member of the Board of

Directors of the Delta Sigma Pi Educational Foundation and

The Buffalo Alumni Chapters, as well as being an honorary
member of the Cleveland Alumni Chapter.

Mr. Parnitzke is from Amherst, New York. He graduated
with a management Science Degree from the State University
of New York, at Buffalo in 1973.

Mr. Parnitzke is currently
Analyst of the Harrison Division

tion.
Mr. Parnitzke has dedicated a great amount of time and

a Senior New Product Cost
of General Motors Corpora-

energy
Colony

to the foundation and maturation of the Pi Sigma Beta



ACTIVITIES PERFORMED

BY THE

COMMITTEES



COMMITTEES

COMMUNITY SERVICE

Spontaneous Vehicle Maintenance
Toys for Tots

Collected Soda Tabs for Children Hospital
Dance Marathon for Cystic Fibrosis

Adopt-A-Highway
Help The Homeless

FINANCE

Car Wash
Candy-Balloon Halloween Sale

S.O.B. Shirt Sale (School of Business)
Candy Sale
Raffle

Car Smashing

PETITION

Compile the Petition
Compile VCR Tape of Campus and Members

Brother of the Month
Newsletter

PROFESSIONAL

Tour of Hammermill Paper Company
Speaker Ed Shuster on Japanese Distribution Systems

Speaker Chet Giermach from Erie Magnetics
Speaker from S.C.O.R.E.

Speaker Dr. James Kurre on Economics

Speaker Michael Graves, Vice President of Blue Cross

Speaker Jim Owen from New York Stock Exchange
Speaker Leonard Carroll, Vice President of Integra

Trip to Toronto Stock Exchange



RECRUITING

Bookmarks (August and January)
Ad in Paper

Meet the Colony Nights (August and January)
Activities Fair (August and January)

Press Release in Erie Daily Times for Speaker Chet

Giermach
Interview New Members
In Class Recruiting

SOCIAL

Presque Isle Picnic
Back-to-School Party

Halloween Party
Erie Panther Hockey Games

Movies ("Animal House" and" Hard To Kill")
Christmas Party at Country Classics

Easter Party
Ice Skating

OTHER

1990 Mid-Eastern Regional Conference
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Steven Whalen, Chapter Consultant, with the Executive Com

mittee during his visit in April, 1990.

Y. Lynnette Servaes, Chapter Consultant, with the members of
the colony during her visit in November, 1990.
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Congressman Tom Ridge of Pennsylvania
with Delta Sigma Pi Colony members at
tovs for Tots on November 10, 1990.



THANKS

Charlotte Brown would like to thank her roommate.

Serene Jones, for encouraging me to actually go through all

of this, her fellow officers for all of their hard work and

last but not least, HER COMMITTEE!! Thank you guys for

everything .

Roy Bussard would like to thank the officers for lead

ing us toward a National Chapter and the members who have

stuck together to build something that will last forever.

Robin Dechert would like to thank Bill Poad and Lee

Sloan for use of their apartment and putting up with me

while I typed up the petition, Dan Cedrone for all of his

help and Dick Parnitzke for all of his help in making the Pi

Sigma Beta a reality.

Verna Johnson would like to thank Kelly Stewart and

Robin Dechert for actively recruiting me for Delta Sigma Pi.

I appreciate their patience in helping me understand the

true meaning of the fraternity and encouraging me to make

the right choice.

Serene Jones would like to thank the whole fraternity

for their help and my fellow officers for all the hard work

they have done to make this fraternity possible.

Jeff Megown would like to thank Eric Miller for being

"The Man in Charge" of the meetings, especially for saying

"Could you please keep it down. Thank You."



Eric Miller would like to thank Mike Ross and Roy

Bussard for their time and devotion this semester.

Luis Mongil would like to thank Charlotte Brown for

being such an excellent Secretary and keeping us in line.

Great job Cookie!!

Vince Pedraza would like to thank Mike Ross for putting

together this petition. Job well done, Mike!

William Poad would like to thank Mr. Parnitzke for his

patience with us and the dedication he has shown to the Pi

Sigma Beta Colony, all officers of the Pi Sigma Beta Colony,

and a special thank you to Dave Shields and the administra

tion at Behrend for all their assistance.

Mike Ross would like to thank Roy Bussard for being our

official photographer and Robin Dechert for her diligent

work on the petition.

Lee Sloan would like to thank Dick Parnitzke for all of

his help and encouragement, the entire executive committee;

Bill, "Cookie", Serene, Eric, John, Kelly, Vince, Mike and

Robin, for putting up with me through everything and special

credit should be given to Bill for having to live with me.

Kelly Stewart would like to thank John Young for his

support .
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